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       Regular Council Meeting 

Tuesday, September 7, 2021 (6:08 p.m.) 

Kayse Room 

 

At the Regular Council Meeting held on the above date the following members were present: 

 

  

Mayor: Matt Seale 

City Council: Mona Paulk, Patrice Y.W. Manley, Lemora Moses,  

Steven Hudson, and Claire Clayton-Stone 

City Clerk: Lucile Middlebrooks 

City Attorney Warren Mixon  

Police Chief: Billy Hancock 

Assistant Public Works Director: Recarter Edge 

Assistant Public Works Director: Corneilus Hall  

 

 

First: Mayor Matt Seale called the meeting to order and determined a quorum, 

invocation by Police Chief Billy Hancock, and then the Pledge of Allegiance to 

the Flag of the United States of America was pledged and spoken by everyone. 

 

Second: Motion by Councilwoman Mona Paulk and 2nd by Councilwoman Claire Clayton-

Stone to adopt the Agenda for Tuesday, September 7, 2021. 

All in favor say I – Voted 5 yes; Opposes none - Motion passed. 

  

Third: Motion by Councilman Lemora Moses and 2nd by Councilman Steven Hudson for 

the approval and adopting of the Minutes from the Regular Meeting  

of August 3, 2021 and the Called Council Meeting of August 24, 2021  

All in favor say I -Voted 5 yes; Opposes none – Motion passed. 

  

Fourth: Statewide Engineering’s Recommendation on the N. McKinley St. Widening 

Project 

Mayor Matt Seale read Statewide Engineering’s Recommendation to award the N. 

McKinley St. Widening Project to the low bidder – KW Underground, LLC. 
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Mayor Matt Seale called for a motion. 

Motion by Councilman Lemora Moses and 2nd by Councilwoman Mona Paulk to 

award the N. McKinley St. Widening Project to the low bidder – KW 

Underground, LLC. with the bid amount of $140,914.58  

All in favor raise your hand – Voted 5 yes: Opposes none – Motion carries  

unanimously. 

 

Fifth:  Statewide Engineering’s Recommendation on the East 5th Street Project 

Mayor Matt Seale read Statewide Engineering’s Recommendation to award the 

East 5th Street TIA Project to the low bidder – The Scruggs Company. The project 

amount $478,624.42 
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Mayor Matt Seale called for a motion. 

Motion by Councilwoman Claire Clayton-Stone and 2nd by Councilwoman 

Patrice Y.W. Manley to award the East 5th Street TIA Project to the low bidder – 

The Scruggs Company. The bid amount $478,624.42 

All in favor raise your hand – Voted 5 yes: Oppose none – Motion carries 

unanimously. 

 

Sixth: Purchase of Truck for Public Works Department 

 Mayor Matt Seale stated that it is time to follow up on the lease program with the 

next purchase of a truck for the Public Works Department. He suggested that the 

Council approve purchasing a Ford150 truck at the cost of $23,059.00 

 Councilman Lemora Moses stated that he would like to purchase a bigger truck. 

 Councilman Steven Hudson stated that he like to receive the information and 

Agenda before the Council Meeting.  

After some discussion, Mayor Matt Seale called for a motion. 

 No motion was made and the purchase of the truck for the Public Works 

Department was tabled. 
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Seventh:  Revolving Loan Fund Committee Recommendation 

Mayor Matt Seale read the Revolving Loan Fund Committee’s recommendation 

to loan Bill Daniels of Osceola Cuts $200.000.00 for 10 years at 2.75% and to 

taking a second lien on property at 165 Cotton Drive Ocilla GA 31774  

Mayor Matt Seale called for a motion. 

Motion by Councilman Lemora Moses and 2nd by Councilwoman Mona Paulk to 

accept the recommendation and loan Bill Daniels of Osceola Cuts $200,000.00 

for 10 years at 2.75% and to taking a second lien on property at 165 Cotton Drive 

Ocilla GA 31774 from the Revolving Loan Fund. 

All in favor raise your hand – Voted 4 yes: Opposes (One – Councilwoman 

Patrice Y.W. Manley): Motion passed. 

 

Eighth:  Report from Committees 

Cemetery Committee – Chairman Lemora Moses asked Ms. Ruth Burch to give a 

report. 
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  In regards to the report Ms. Burch read, Councilman Lemora Moses read a lawn  

service quote from C & C Lawn Service. The was in the amount of $5,500.00 

 

 
 

Councilman Moses and Councilman Steven Hudson will talk to the local funeral  

home directors and gather information for the next Council meeting. 
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Ninth:  Mayor Matt Seale called for a motion to adjourn. 

Motion by Councilwoman Claire Clayton-Stone and 2nd by Councilman Steven  

Hudson to adjourn the meeting.  

All in favor say I – Voted 5 yes; Opposes None – Motion carries. 

 

MEETING ADJOURNED: 

 

 

MAYOR MATT SEALE     

 

 

 

CITY CLERK LUCILE MIDDLEBROOKS     


